

Minutes of the Crich Neighbourhood Plan Meeting Held on Thursday 5th May 2016 at 7.30pm

Present:	Kevin Oliver (Chair)	KO
	Margaret Lane	ML
	John Bettison	JB
	Bob Pennyfather	BP
	Chris Collison	CC
	Becky Pennyfather	RP
	Claire Parkinson	CP
	John Midgley	JM
	Angela Pingram	AP
	Alison Marsh Davies	AMD
	Ali Davies Marsh	ADM
	Hilary Edelston	HE

Apologies:	Rachel Robson	RR
	Sally Midgley	SM
	Christine Bryan	CB
	Lynda Gray	LG
	Richard Walsh (Vice Chair)	RW
	John Taylor	JT
	Wayne Baker	WB

1. Apologies

Apologies were received as above and everyone was welcomed to the meeting.

2. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

3. Working Groups

3.1 Working group meeting detailed notes are all held in the central Dropbox folder. The progress of each group so far was summarised by a spokesperson.

3.2 **Environment – John Midgley**

- JM updated the group on progress on protecting proposed areas of Crich railway from further development.
- KO provided maps with significant areas marked for the group to use.

3.3 **Business – Chris Collison**

- CC reported that various topics are being worked on within the group, including policies to support:
 - i) working from home
 - ii) land already in commercial use
 - iii) development of brownfield land already in commercial use
 - iv) proposed conversion of buildings within the market place to commercial use
 - v) proposed change of use of agricultural buildings for small business use
 - vi) new buildings should all have broadband provision as standard

Action

- It was also agreed that an additional chapter to the plan should be included headed Community Facilities, which would work to retain the Glebe and any other current community facility.

3.4 **Transport – Bob Pennyfather**

- AMD reported that various topics are being worked on within the group, including policies to support:
 - i) the impact of increased traffic on pedestrians and cyclists
 - ii) parking congestion
 - iii) how new development should maximize pedestrian access
 - iv) provision of parking within new homes
 - v) school footpaths
 - vi) bus service

3.5 **Housing – John Bettison**

- JB reported that he has arranged a meeting with Rachel Coates of AVBC to obtain any information they have on housing needs assessment for Crich Parish. Numbers here are important as it may be that the quotas have already now been met. Further details at the next meeting.
- ML has spoken to Julian Townsend at AVBC, but he offered no help in obtaining this information.

4. **Household Survey**

- 4.1 KO & RR to liaise to complete the summary document. ADM to produce a graphic for each section.

RR, KO & ADM

5. **Finance**

- 5.1 The end of grant report is now complete and with Crich Parish Council for submission.
- 5.2 ML reported that the group will start the new grant period with a reinstated fund from Crich Parish Council of £2000

- 5.3 It was agreed that a character landscape assessment should be funded by the CPNP monies. KO & JM to make contact with the person contracted to work for the SW group already and get a quote for further work for Crich Parish.

KO & JM

6. **Promotion**

- 6.1 RR updated the group that the session at Fritchley School had gone well and is now to be assessed.
- 6.2 RW agreed to send the report he had on the session with Crich Carr school to RR.

RR

RW

7. **Any Other Business**

- 7.2 It as agreed that the stand at Crich Fete should be booked and manned on the 16th July. JM, CB, HE, KO and CPP would be in attendance throughout the day. It was agreed that some posters and promo materials were required for the event.

- | | | |
|-----|---|-----|
| 7.3 | Finding a venue at Fritchley, Whatstandwell & Crich for a promo day to update the Parish was discussed and to be progressed by all by the next meeting. | All |
| 7.4 | The issue of the latest Roes Lane proposed development was discussed and plans of the first phase development (already passed) were tabled. This again is another reason to move the Neighbourhood Plan forward asap. | |
| 8. | <u>Date of next meeting</u> | |
| 8.1 | The next meeting is Thursday 16th June 2016 at the Red Lion Pub, Tramway Museum, Crich, 7.30pm | All |